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COMMEMORATION SERVICE 2002.

The Associations 53rd Commemoration service was held in our honour avenue in Lovekin Drive, Kings Park on Sunday 17th November in glorious spring sunshine.

The Secretary welcomed those present pointing out that our numbers were down to 43 and the continued support from the relatives and friends of the Association was needed now more than ever. Our president, Ray Parry, then took over proceedings inviting the sergeant, Royce Harty, leader of the SAS Regiment's Catafalque Party, to take up their positions around our memorial. This was followed by Mrs Val Hayes placing a lovely red double diamond wreath at the base of the memorial and Mr Len Bagley reading a prayer for our fallen and Australia.

President Ray then delivered his address - another fine one, in keeping with his previous address. Ray then read out the names of our fallen, recited the Ode and Lest We Forget after which the bugler, Staff Sergeant Brian Dodds of the Australian Army band sounded the Last Post with the Catafalque Party presenting arms. Following one minute's silence the Rouse was played. It was a moving and impressive ceremony and a fitting tribute to our fallen comrades.

President Ray then called on our Marshall John Burridge to take over. With Bob Smyth as marker, the marchers formed up in threes with veterans leading followed by sons, daughters, some grandchildren, and some mums. Approximately 36 marched and under John's watchful eye and repeated left, right, left orders the march went off reasonably well. The "Eyes Right" was given at our memorial with President Ray, Captain Alan Williams and Acting RSM WO Bill Maher of the SAS taking the salute. The Catafalque Party also presented arms a great honour for those marching.

The attendance of approximately 100 was on a par with previous years, which was encouraging. A special thanks to our country members in Tom & Mary Foster, Wyn Thomson and family, and Blanche & Mavis Sadler and family for making a long trip to attend our service. The continued support of the Mandurah members is also appreciated. It was good to see Wilf and Lorraine March present. Well done Wilf!

After the service approximately 40 adjourned to "The House" where a pleasant time was had, having drinks and eats. It is a lovely spot and we thank the SAS Veterans Association and the SAS Regiment for the hospitality extended. How lucky we are to have such friends. 

Our thanks to Bob Smyth, John Burridge, Val Hayes and Len Bagley for their help, the SAS Regiment for providing the Catafalque Party, the rostrum and speaker system, the Australian Army Band and bugler Brian Dodds, and last but not least the Botanic Gardens and Park Authority for presenting our area in such a fine state and arranging for the closure of the Avenue to traffic whilst our service was held. We are grateful to you all. 

The Mandurah 2/2s also thank the regiment for providing a small bus for the occasion. It was very much appreciated.

J. Carey.
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